Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Methodist Chapel 
Wednesday 21st July 2010 at 8.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chair), Cllr Measures, Cllr Horton, Cllr Moore and the Clerk Sue Mordue. District Cllr Bond, County Cllr Hussain and County Cllr Baldwin.
73. Receive Apologies: Cllr Sellers, Cllr Followell.
74. Open Forum for Parishioners:  adjournment.

75. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: Cllr Bond declared his interest in planning applications due to his role as District Cllr sitting on the AVDC Development Control Committee as he will review his decision at Committee based on the additional information available at the time.
76. The minutes of the last meetings held on Wednesday 19th May 2010 and Thursday 17th June 2010 were confirmed as true records.
77. Planning: To discuss planning applications and make recommendations:
a. 10/01094/APP – Weedon Methodist Church single storey side extension to provide disabled WC – the Council resolved it Supported the application.
b. 10/01289/ACD – 77 High Street – application to extend the time limit of Conservation Area Consent 06/03268/ACD – demolition of existing bungalow – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application.
c. 10/01288/APP – 77 High Street – application to extend the time limit of Planning Permission 06/03267/APP – demolition of existing bungalow and erection of replacement two storey dwelling – the Council Opposed this applications on the same basis as the previous application 06/03267/APP.
d. 10/01323/ATC – 2 Aston Abbotts Road - Crown reduce one yew by 20% - the Council resolved it had no objections to this application.

e. 10/01397/APP – 26 Wall Brown Way - Rear conservatory – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application.

f. 10/01353/ADP - Weedon Hill Major Development Area - Approval of reserved matters pursuant to outline permissions 03/00393/AOP and 07/02792/AOP relating to appearance, landscaping, layout, scale and roads for Phases 3 a and 3 b – the Council resolved that a public meeting should be held at Buckingham Park in order to make available the plans to residents and to gain their opinions for the Parish Councils response to AVDC. Cllr Horton would distribute flyers and speak to the Residents Association members. Taylor Wimpey will be invited to attend.
g. Quarrendon Fields – awaiting Inspector to report on core strategy growth of Aylesbury.
78. Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways and Highways: to report any works required:

i. The Clerk advised that Weedon Parish Councils were not notified of a meeting called by BCC to discuss the Speed limit review as it related to a different area review. Recommendations relating to Area 12 review would be presented to a working group meeting in the Autumn following which some may be implemented depending on budgets at the time. It is hoped that changes would be implemented by summer 2011.
ii. Dead Elm in the bank along Stockaway – ask BCC to remove.
iii. Ask Roger Latham in writing to cut back his hedge which is still obstructing the road.
iv. Terry Lynch has weed killed on the footpaths.
v. BCC will weed kill gutters next week.
vi. Chase TfB re blocked drains following E-On work.
b. Street Lighting: To report any works required – none.
c. Play Area: to report on inspections of the area and consider any issues arising – no issues see 78d. The Council requested the hedge to be cut by Lynch Garden Services as per tender.
d. To discuss and consider recommendations in ROSPA report and agree what actions to take – the Council resolved that a meeting should be held with Safe and Sound Play Company who could advise on the RoSPA report regarding rotten wood, and undertake repairs as required. This should be done before the village event on 31st August to ensure safety for this area is reconfirmed.
e. New Road Trees: weed killing undertaken by Lynch Garden Services. Cllr Measures will check all tomorrow and report back.
f. “Donate a Gate Scheme” – Cllr Measures agreed to take this project forward. He would review locations and gates required and then ask villagers if they wished to donate for a gate or a shared gate and report back to next meeting. County Cllr Hussain offered £250 for a gate to start this off and he was thanked by the Cllrs.
g. Litter: Update on frequency and areas of litter picking by AVDC – AVDC have confirmed they only pick within the village boundary so if we require a pick outside the boundary on New Road and Cooks Hill down to the main road then we should call to request this. Weedon was not placed in the Best Kept Village Competition and this should be an agenda item in March to organise so ready for next May marking.
79. Weedon Hill Development / Buckingham Park: Chris Sheard had confirmed that the recommendation of a separate new parish would be put to the AVDC’s General Purpose Committee in early September before being presented to full Council on 13th October for decision. The park and ride is included in the new Buckingham Park Parish. Next Housing Association meeting is in September and Cllr Hussain and Baldwin requested to be advised by Cllr Horton of the date so they could attend.
80. Weedon within the Aylesbury Vale local area: Update on Growth agenda, Local Area Forum, NAG: 
a. Cllr Rose continues to attend the LAF. 
b. Not involved in Wing Nag however the Meadowcroft NAG agreed Cllr Horton could join and Buckingham Park would be within this NAG. Cllr Baldwin will advise Cllr Horton of date for the next meeting. 
c. Cllr Rose gave an update regarding the proposed Wind Farm. The Council resolved to take no action at present and await the planning applications and then comment. 
81. Correspondence and other communications received since last meeting including:
a. To agree whether to respond to Buckingham Town Council re Local Government Consultation: The Council agreed that no response is required as the LAF provides an excellent communication method for our issues with AVDC and BCC.
82. Weedon Village Parish Plan: Update on progress: Text is agreed and the pictures and layout are being finalised to be launched in the autumn to the Village. Draft should be available beginning of September. 
83. Finance / Accounts:

a. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date June 2010 were agreed as reviewed.

b. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:

CLC Grounds Maintenance
 
943
 
£208.50

PRA Randles
 
944
 
£135.00

Lynch Garden Services
 
945
 
£50.00

GreenThumb
 
946
 
£45.50

Playsafety
 
947
 
£84.61

BALC
 
948
 
£146.40

Joanna Rose 
 
949
 
£136.56

Mike Moore

950

£20.70

Clerks Pay and Expenses
 
951
 
£379.61

84. The date of the next meeting was agreed as Wednesday 15th September 2010 at 8pm in the Old Schoolroom.
Closed Session

85. Councillor Vacancy: to consider any applications received – none had been received however the Council considered it would be preferable to co-opt a new Cllr from Buckingham Park so that some experience can be gained on a Council before it becomes its own Parish in May 2011 (subject to confirmation). The vacancy would be publicised at the open meeting in Buckingham Park and Cllr Horton would make enquiries of people on the Residents Committee in order to gain some interest.
 

  
Close of meeting.




The meeting closed at 9.50pm  
Signed…………………………. Date…………………
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​



